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Dear Mr Coutlter

| am writing on behalf of my wife and myself to oppose the proposed rate variation as it refates
to farmland. It is cur belief that farmland should be exempt from any rating increase for the
foilowing reasons:

1. Farmiand comprises just 5.2% of rated properties by number but already contributes a
disproportionate 9.26% of rate income. (Source: NVSC website)

2_Families on farmland generally speaking derive less benefit from Council expenditure than
town dwellers. For example, farming families derive na benefit whatsoever from Council's very
substantial expenditure on the Off River Water Storage Facility since we rely on our own water
tanks for both water and sewerage. There are many other examples.

3.The difficulties being faced by the rural sector across Australla have been widely canvassed
in the media and farmers in the Nambucca region are not exempt from the double whammy of
Increasing costs of inputs and lower farm gate prices and/or falling production.

In the Nambucca reglon the two principal farming activities are beef cattle and macadamia nut
production. According to a recent Australian Bureau of Agricultural and Resource Economics
report* "The average financial performance of Australian beef cattle producing farms is
estimated to have declined in 2012/13.”

So far as macadamia nut production in the Nambucca Valley is concerned, the very wet
conditions since 2009 have seen production fail from nearly 600 tonnes in 2008 to under 200
tonnes in 2013. You would no doubt be aware that Nambucca Macnuts Pty Ltd has had to scale
back its operations due to the difficult conditions and many growers are facing an uncertain
future,

4. The Nambucca LGA has one of the highest unemployment rates in New South Wales. It
wouid be a perverse logic indeed to exacerbate that situation by further increasing costs to
one of the few sectors In the region that actually makes a productive contribution to the lecal
economy and provides much needed employment, despite the difficulties described above.

In short, while we acknowledge that Council faces a challenge In balancing its budget, it has to
realise that farmers are facing significant problems too. We do not have the luxury of being
able to arbitrarily increase our prices to cover our ever-increasing costs. We have to match our
spending to our means and [t is not unreasonable to expect Council to do likewise rather than
look upon ratepayers as a kind of Magic Pudding.

Finally, you might recall that the last time | had correspondence with Council it was necessary
for me to invoke the assistance of my Member of Parliament to elicit a response from you. |
would like your assurance that these representations will not be met with the same arrogance
and contempt.

Yours faithfully

David and Susan Hedgecoe

*Research Report 13.8 by Martin, Phillips, Leith and Caboche for Australian Bureau of
Agricultural and Resource Economics.





